
 

 

 

    Help Us to Celebrate 15 Years at Our Annual Training & Benefits Open Enrollment  
 

We hope that you will join us as we celebrate 15 YEARS at our agency! We plan on celebrating at all of our annual 

training fair days and will have some wonderful giveaways! 

Our annual skills fair/training and benefits open enrollment will once again be held at 3 different dates & locations 

for your convenience! Please mark your calendars and plan to join us! 

Tuesday, November 28th 

Location-Dysart’s Broadway Restaurant, Conference Room, 1110 Broadway, Bangor, ME 04401 

Tuesday, December 5th 

Location-Pine Tree Camp, Dining Hall, 114 Pine Tree Camp Road, Rome, ME 04963 

Thursday, December 7th 

Location-Ramada Lewiston Hotel & Conference Center, 490 Pleasant Street, Lewiston, ME 04240 

Please take a look at the itinerary, locations and dates and plan to attend at the time that is  applicable to you at the 

location near you. If you do not hear from your Staffing Coordinator within the next month, please contact them 

directly to discuss your availability to attend, so that we can plan (for lunch, handouts, etc.). All 2017 Hires are re-

quired to attend, and it is highly desirable for all else to attend. If you cannot get out of a work commitment or other 

important reason, we will send training information to you with the required questionnaires/paperwork to complete 

and return to us. We are still firming up the itinerary but it will be the same for all 3 locations. 

 

If youôre eligible for the 401 (k) plan and/or the Benefits Open Enrollment a special invitation will be sent to you 

and you should plan to attend the 1st and 2nd presentation. If you cannot attend the benefits open enrollment por-

tions, then weôll send you an information packet. If youôre not eligible for benefits, plan to arrive at 9:00am for the 

training portion and stay for lunch and giveaways if youôre able to! 

 

Itinerary 

8:00-8:15amï Benefits attendees only: sign-in, get materials/handouts, beverages, etc. 

8:15-8:35amï 401(k) Retirement Planï Quarter Open Enrollment for newly eligible staff who previously did not 

enroll, and current participants who wish to make changes. Michael Roderigue Financial Services will outline the 

benefits of participating in a retirement plan, our plan details, and how to enroll. (Note: Mike will obtain contact 

information for anyone who wishes to arrange an individual meeting with him to discuss specific investment ques-

tions, financial goals, rolling over former employer plans, etc.). 

8:35-9:15amï Benefits Open Enrollmentï Cross Insurance Agency & the HR Office will announce any changes in 

the health, dental & supplemental insurances; flexible spending  accounts (medical reimbursement & dependent re-

imbursement accounts) and PTO. 

9:00am Sharpï New arrivals sign in, get paperwork/CDôs beverages, etc. while benefits meeting is wrapping up 

9:15-12:00Noonï In-Service Annual Training, includes specific presentations throughout the day with different 

presenters. More information to come. 

12:30-1:00pmï Lunch, Giveaways, & Test Completions 
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Tick Talk 

Mention ticks these days and just about everyone has a story. Of the 14 species of ticks in Maine, itôs the tiny Deer Tick that causes 

the most problems with disease transmission. Deer Ticks may transmit Lyme disease, Anaplasmosis, Babesiosis, and Powassan. 

In a 2016 report of tick-borne diseases in Maine the Maine CDC reported 1,439 cases of Lyme, 373 cases of Anaplasmosis, 6 cases 

of Babesiosis, and 1 case of Powassan. 

There is no preventative vaccine for any of the diseases transmitted by the Deer Tick. Though Lyme, Anaplasmosis, and Babesiosis 

can be treated with anti-infectives, there is no treatment for Powassan. These diseases can cause severe illness. Both Lyme and 

Powassan can have lasting effects.  

SEASONAL TICK RISKS      

The deer tick nymph season starts in early June, peaks in early July, and ends in August. The risk of contacting Lyme and other tick-

borne diseases is highest at this time because the small nymphs are difficult to see and their bites are painless. Risk is relatively low 

in August because the nymphs are mostly gone. Tiny larvae are hatching out at this time. They rarely attach to humans and are not 

infected with the Lyme disease. The nymphs that fed during the summer will molt to adult male and female ticks in late September. 

The adult season peaks at the end of October and the risk of Lyme disease again rises. Because they are larger, adult ticks are fre-

quently seen and removed within the 36 hours it usually takes for the tick to transmit the Lyme pathogen. Because their hairy coats 

conceal attached ticks, dogs, horses and other domestic animals are at particular risk during the fall and subsequent spring. Few 

adult ticks are moving as temperatures near the freezing point. Once the snow melts, the adult that failed to find a host in the fall 

will be out in substantial numbers throughout the spring, dying off in early summer. This is the same time that dog ticks are out, so it 

is important to be able to tell the difference between the two. Dog ticks do not transmit Lyme Disease. 

PREVENTION 

Check your pets, your children and yourself daily for ticks. Check your clothing as soon as you come indoors. Be sure to check be-

tween toes, behind knees, between legs, around waist, inside belly button, under arms, behind ears, and along hairline. 

TICK REMOVAL 

 

*Do not apply heat or cover it with dish detergent, baby oil, petro-

leum jelly-these may cause the tick to disgorge infectious material 

into the bite. 

*Dispose of tick by flushing down toilet or submerge in rubbing  

alcohol- Do Not squash it with your fingers.  

*Clean hands and bite site thoroughly with soap & water, or rub-

bing alcohol. 

 

WHEN TO SEEK MEDICAL CARE  

*Expanding red rash            *Fever & Chills               

*Fatigue                               *Headache                       

*Darkening Urine                *Facial Paralysis              

*Yellowing of skin or whites of eyes                                                                                             

*Muscle & Joint Pain 

*Weakness, confusion, loss of coordination, speech 

  difficulties or seizures 

 

 

Resources: www.ticksinmaine.com 

                   Redington-Fairview General Hospital 

http://www.ticksinmaine.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjj2-Hxm5PVAhVr9IMKHXWYAFQQjRwIBw&url=http://www.penbaypilot.com/photo-gallery/tick-borne-illnesses/35031&psig=AFQjCNG5hQ3ka8tz2hNFxS_4FHhSy0M7GQ&ust=1500480484637509


 

 

Home, Hope &  Healing Employee of the Month 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

May  - Wanda L’Heureux,RN 

Wanda was hired as a Registered Nurse (RN) for Home, Hope and Healing in May of 2014. Her client 

and their family truly appreciate her great personality. Her colleagues describe her as a team player who 

goes above and beyond caring for her clients. 

June  -   Rosa King, RN 

Rosa has been working as a Registered Nurse (RN) for Home, Hope and Healing since June of 2010. 

Rosa is a great team player and advocates for the safety and wellbeing of her client. She is pleasant, 

kind and committed to giving her best. 

July-  Loreli Crawford, CNA 

Loreli started working as a Certified Nursing Assistant (CNA) for Home, Hope and Healing in June of 
2016. She is a very dependable and compassionate employee that goes above and beyond to accom-

modate her client’s schedule and needs. 

 

 

 

 

Mandatory Training-Abuse, Neglect and/or Exploitation 

Because we are a provider of mental health and home health services to children, our agency is re-

quired to ensure that all staff complete a  DHHS-approved mandated reporter training at least once 

every 4 years, and that documentation of the training is retained in your personnel file. While some 

of you have already provided a copy of your certificate of training upon employment, many do not 

have one on file. Jane Greenblatt is in the process of becoming a trainer, to provide this training to 

staff who have not completed it yet, or are due to complete again. We will hear more on this very 

soon, but in the meantime, if any of you want to go ahead on your own and complete this training, 

that would be fine too. If you do the training on your own, the important thing to know is that you 

must have printer available to be able to print your certificate upon completion of the test or you 

lose the opportunity to have proof of a training, and DHHS does not provide the opportunity to 

print it at a later time. The approved online training is a slide show format that is found at:  

http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/ocfs/cps/trainer-contact.html. Read the slides at your own pace and 

then take the exam immediately after. You will be given a certificate of .5 credit hours at the end. 

Please allot yourself enough time to read through the material and take the test (45 minutes just in 

case). You will be  paid for .5 credit hours after you have provided a copy of your certificate to 

Tammy Bourque in HR. Please contact your RCC or the HR office if you have questions. 

May 

* Kylie Schramm, ADM 

* Deborah Pomerleau, RN 
 

Welcome HHH New Hires 

June 

* Kathleen Constable, RN 

* Cindi Carpenter, RN 

* Kelly Seegmiller, RN 

* Denise Britton-Phillips, RN 

July 

* Anjelica Davenport, CNA  

* Maria Giffune, RN 

* Heather Hart, CNA 
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Scheduling Update 

If a Staffing Coordinator is not notified of a 

change that you made in your schedule 

(or if we are notified after you have al-

ready worked the changed schedule), then 

Maine Care rules do not allow us to bill for 

those changes.  Schedules are checked 

with actual hours worked and if there are 

any discrepancies, we cannot bill for those 

changed hours.  Maine Care mandates 

the agency to have “Prior Authorization” 

for any and all changes,  they will not au-

thorize additional hours - or changes - 

in the schedules retroactively.   

Therefore, please understand that the 

agency will not be able to be paid for a 

change that you made in your schedule, 

even a small change, without us getting 

prior authorization from Maine Care.    

We have implemented a new computer 

software system which will help the 

Scheduling Office and other offices to be 

more efficient in our work. It will be espe-

cially important in this transition that any 

type of shift or time change is reported to 

the office so that there are no discrepan-

cies on your timesheets or on the calendar 

in our system. 

Notice to Clients and Caregivers: The 

schedules that will be sent to clients 

homes each month will have a new ap-

pearance. Please remember to post this 

schedule in the home somewhere that the 

caregivers will be able to view this. Care-

givers, if there are any discrepancies on 

the schedule please remember to call and 

let your staffing coordinator know so we 

can be sure the family is aware of any un-

covered shifts. 

Thank you for your help &  

cooperation.  

If you have questions or concerns, 

please contact: Sherry Whipple, 

Scheduling Team Leader at 362-5079  

swhipple@homehopeandhealing.com  

Quality Assurance Update 

From the desk of Jamie Spear QA Supervisor for Home, Hope 

and Healing and Aspire Behavioral Health and Counseling. 

Have you discovered our updated website? 

We understand running out of forms and supplies can happen.  

When in a pinch, you can now download certain forms includ-

ing timesheets, W-4’s and progress notes directly from            

homehopeandhealing.com.  Quite handy!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supply Orders - Items to remember: 

* Supply order sheets that you submit will be delivered with 

your next month’s MTR package.  Please try to have your 

supply order sheet in by the 15
th
 of every month.  If you are 

running out prior to the MTR delivery, give Krista Austin a 

call, she’ll help!     

* We sometimes receive more than one supply order a 

month, please utilize the supply order area within the MTR’s  

to track when an order was sent in. 

We greatly appreciate your assistance with this process.  As 

always, please feel free to call with any questions or concerns,  

we are here to assist you! 

 

Remember the Quality of everything we do reflects not only on 

each of us but also on Home, Hope and Healing and  

Aspire Behavioral Health & Counseling.  

Enjoy the weather, see you in the fall! 

 

mailto:swhipple@homehopeandhealing.com
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Touching One Life at a Time  

 

òI would like to say some-

thing about the company, 

Home, Hope and Healing is 

not like other agencies, most 

in this field are just task ori-

ented, yet this agency is per-

son orientated, this is what 

Iõve been looking foró 

                   Doris Nalley, RN  

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Word From our CEO,  Jill Lufkin Robinson  

 

We recently completed our annual TB Program review 

as part of our efforts to assure a healthy environment 

for our staff and clients.  This annual review looks at 

the incidence of TB in all counties within the state and 

at an average incidence for the state.  Our incidence 

of TB is then compared to the national average and a 

risk category is established.  These categories include 

low, medium or high risk.   Our annual review also 

looks at Maine Centers for Disease Control’s current 

recommendations for HealthCare providers based on 

the incidence of TB in our state.   The national aver-

age of TB cases is 3 cases per 100,000 persons 

(2015 figures).   Maine’s average incidence was 1.4 

cases/100,000 persons for that same time frame.  

This puts Maine at a “low risk” as a state overall.  In-

teresting, however, as you look at each county there is 

definitely a higher risk in some locations.  Androscog-

gin county had 7 cases in 2015 putting them at 6.5 

cases per 100,000 persons.  That is more than twice 

the national exposure rate. 

We contacted Maine CDC to see if this higher inci-

dence in this county required any additional screening 

for our employees.  We were told that Maine is still 

classified as a “low risk” state and their recommenda-

tions for 2017 have not changed.  They continue to 

recommend a two-step PPD process for all new hires 

and then an annual TB Questionnaire for potential ex-

posures and symptoms every year thereafter.  We will 

continue with this practice in 2017.  If you live and/or 

work in Androscoggin county, you may want to ad-

dress this higher level of TB risk with your PCP at your 

next annual physical so that a PPD could be done as 

part of your physical. If you would like more infor-

mation, you can google Maine TB Program and can 

find statistics and fact sheets about TB. 

Our Summer Mascots  



 

 

Aspire Behavioral Health & Counseling 

Updates 

Emily Cornforth, LCSW 

Good Bye Summeré Hello Autumn 

We are sad to see summer go, but know that fall will bring lots 

of pumpkins, apple cider, leaf peeping, warm socks and giving 

thanks. 

Office News: We are excited to announce that we will be 

opening a branch office in Farmingtonï more info to come... 

Reminders: Please remember, submit your schedules into 

Sherry 207-362-5079 or swhipple@homehopeandhealing.com 

by Thursday before 4:30pm each week. 

With the new Progress notes that have come out, please re-

member to complete all sections, if a goal is not worked on-

write NA, make sure to sign your signatures with your disci-

pline (CSW or BHP). 

Helpful Tip: One of the most important things children need 

is BOUNDARIES! Setting boundaries helps children feel safe 

because they know what is and is not okay. Thinking what is 

BEST for children and not always what is EASY will help 

when setting boundaries. It is also important that boundaries 

and the related CONSEQUENCES are CONSISTENT. 

Employees of The Month: Congratulations! 

May 
Brian Castonguay, CSW 

 
Brian started working as a Behavioral Health Professional 
(BHP) for Aspire in January of this year. He is a positive role 
model to his clients and families; as well as his peers. He is 
disciplined, well organized, focused, diligent, empathetic and 
has excellent communication skills; all qualities that enable 
him to provide his client families with excellent service. 

June 
Karla Vannah 

                                         
Karla was hired as a Community Support Worker (CSW) for 
Aspire in February of this year. She is very knowledgeable and 
independently seeks out information to build her ñworking tool 
boxò. She enjoys her work and takes pride in the quality of 
work that she delivers to each of the families she works with. 

July 
Courtney Ross 

 
Since October of 2016, Courtney has been working as a Com-
munity Support Worker (CSW) for Aspire. Courtney has been 
complimented for her commitment to service, professionalism 
and dependability. She is positive and encouraging towards her 
clients and their families and actively participates and offers 
ideas, feedback and encouragement to her peers during group 

supervisions. 

 
Donation  Need 

 The following items are in need for a local foster family 

*One Twin Mattress                     *One Full Size Mattress 

                               *One Tall Bureau 

Please contact Bonnie Boucher, CSS @ (207) 362-5252 

or email to bboucher@aspireinme.com 

 

DONõT FORGET! Our Referral Bonus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CSW Supervision Schedule: Mark Your Calendars 

              Please Note Time Change Beginning in October 

 

 

 

 

Welcome New Hires for Aspire! 
          

                                     

                             

                        

                     

     

     

May 
Mariah Morey, CSW 
 

   June 
Mikaela Beane, CSW 

Ariana Quimby, CSW 

Joshiah Small, CSW 

July 
Tracy Bither, CSW 
Morgan Archer, CSW 

Linda Welch, CSW 

September 2017 

Wed 9/13/17 9:00-11:00  

Friday 9/15/17 5:00 –7:00 

October 2017 

Wed 10/11/17 9:00-11:00 

Friday 10/20/17 5:00-7:00 

November 2017 

Wed 11/8/17 9:00-11:00 

Friday 11/17/17 5:00-7:00 

6 

BHP Supervision (dates & times TBD) 
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Clinical Update from Jane Greenblatt, RN, BSN  

Happy Summer to All, 

 

It is hard to believe it is already August, but what a wonderful month it has been thus far.  

You may not be aware that our agency has been hosting senior nursing students in the north and cen-

tral areas.    

We service both Husson and UMO students.  This year will be our third year for the Husson College stu-

dents and our second year providing placement for the UMO students.  This has proven to be a wonder-

ful experience for the families, clients, nurses and especially the nursing students.  

We are reaching out to more Colleges as these students will prove to be our greatest resources as we 

move forward and a lot of us begin to get older.  (Of course, I am not referring to myself or my sister…) 

We have enjoyed sharing with the students the unique work we do at Home, Hope and Healing.  When 

the students were asked about home care they described what they thought home care was: either tak-

ing care of the elderly or Hospice care.  We admire both programs providing these services but sur-

prised the students by saying we take care of 75-80% children.  Further adding that most of our children 

and adults are admitted to the PICU, NICU and ICU when hospitalized due to the high acuity of their 

care needs.   

I would like to share the following comments from the students/faculty from UMO and last year’s place-

ments. 

The school begins by saying; “On behalf of the UMaine School of Nursing we appreciate your willing-

ness to precept the next generation of nurses.  UMaine cannot graduate nurses without your support 

and dedication. “ 

It goes on further to say:  We truly appreciate the quality of mentoring and efforts that you have invested 

in UMaine nursing students.  We are excited to share that for the second cohort in a row, 100% of the 

students reported they would “recommend their community site to a friend” and 100% stated that the 

clinical site they attended “should remain a UMaine clinical placement for community health!’ In addition, 

100% of the students reported that they observed professional communication, teamwork and collabora-

tion, and evidenced-based care at their assigned site.  Their outcomes demonstrate a significant im-

provement over the past year, and we are thanked again for our contribution, and for an exceptional 

clinical experience.   

Student nurses comments:  

ñMy nurse ROCKED.  She was eager to teach and I learned SO MUCH from this clinical.  By far 

my favorite undergrad.ò ñThis has been my favorite clinical experience, and I could see myself 

working there someday if the opportunity was available.ò   

As you can see this has been a wonderful experience for all, on behalf of Home, Hope and Healing I 

would like to thank our families, clients, nurses who so graciously allowed these students into their 

homes.  The experience is one that will follow them a lifetime and open their world to what our 

homecare can be like.    Thank you again for all your great efforts! 

I encourage any family or nurse who would like to be a part of a placement to let me know.  We are 

looking at the possibility of working with Saint Joseph’s college in Standish Maine in the future and 

would love your participation.  Please feel free to call for further information @ 362-5252. I hope to hear 

from you, and believe you will find this experience a success in all areas. 

All my Best,  

Jane 



 

 

Home, Hope and Healing, Inc. &  

Aspire Behavioral Health and Counseling 

PO Box 220 

189 Village Road 

Smithfield, ME  

04978 

(207) 362-5252 or (866) 634-2023 

June 

§ Jane Hall, RN 8 YRS 

§ Rosa King, RN 7 YRS 

§ Maria Giffune, RN 4 YRS 

§ Jeff Sweetser, RN 3 YRS 

§ Marguerite Strong, RN 3 YRS 

§ Heather Brown, RN 2 YRS 

§ Gail Rogers, RN 2 YRS 

§ Lucinda Majors, RN 1 YR 

§ Shannon Brady-Franklin 1 YR 

§ Loreli Crawford, CNA 1 YR 

§ Dawn McArthur, RN 1 YR 

 

 July 

§ Jane Greenblatt, RN 15 YRS 

§ Jill Lufkin Robinson, RN 15 YRS 

§ Virginia Beal, RN 4 YRS 

§ Emily Poulin, RN 4 YRS 

§ Shannon Cutter, RN 3 YRS 

§ Susan Cynewski, RN 2 YRS 

§ Carol Nappi, RN 2 YRS 

§ Suzanne Davin, RN 2 YRS 

§ Paulette Chagnon, RN 2 YRS 

§ Jean Gotreau, ADM 2 YRS 

§ Christine Martin, RN 1 YR 

§ Katie Gillihan, RN 1 YR 

§ Kathie Shields, RN 1 YR 

§ Elaine Conant, RN 1 YR 

§ Sarah Taylor, CNA  1 YR 

                     August 

§ David Petrie, RN 14 YRS 

§ Deborah Blake, RN 14 YRS 

§ Ellie Symonevich, RN 12 YRS 

§ Stephanie Shapiro, RN 9 YRS 

§ Ann Smith, RN 6 YRS 

§ Scott Barbato, RN 5 YRS 

§ Elizabeth Swan, CNA  5 YRS 

§ Chelsea Trott, RN 4 YRS 

§ Michelle Wilbur, RN 4 YRS 

§ Penny Belleville, RN 4 YRS 

§ Kathryn Guersney, RN 3 YRS 

§ Westley Hall, RN 3 YRS 

§ Sharon Lambert, RN 2 YRS 

§ Linda Milligan, ADM 2 YRS 

§ Diane Johnson, RN 1 YR 

§ Donna Freeland, RN 1 YR 

§ Ehren Hunter, RN 1 YR 

§ Vivian Wilde, RN 1 YR 

§ Kellie Keenan, RN 1 YR 

§ Doris Nalley, RN 1 YR 

Home Hope and Healing Anniversaries  

 

With the new season approach-

ing,  please be considerate of 

your client’s home by having a 

pair of  “indoor only shoesò  

to change into when you arrive. 

For your safety, please wear 

close-toed shoes at all times. 

 

ñHappiness is a perfume you 

cannot pour on someone else 

without getting a few drops on 

yourselfò - Ralph Waldo Emer-

son 

 Help us reach our  

  Goal of 500 likes         

2016 401(k) Retirement Plan 

Match: Just a notification to those 

that contributed to the HHH 401(k) in 

2016, that the 2016 Employer match 

was posted at the end of July. You’ll 

see the match of up to 4% in your next 

John Hancock Statement! On another 

note, the next quarterly entry date is 

October 1st.  

Retirement Plan Match Cont: 

Please contact Linda Milligan in HR if 

you want to make changes to an exist-

ing contribution at this time, or if you 

are eligible to enroll but never have 

done so. 


